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Ref: 06-539
Stig Enevoldsen
Chairman 

European Financial Reporting Advisory Group

Avenue des Arts 41
1040 Brussels
Belgium

E-mail: senevoldsen@deloitte.dk
10 October 2006

IASB’s exposure draft on Proposed Amendments to IAS 23 
Dear Mr. Enevoldsen,

The Committee of European Securities Regulators (CESR), through its standing committee on financial reporting (CESR-Fin), considered EFRAG’s draft letter on the exposure draft published by the IASB, Proposed Amendments to IAS 23 Borrowing Costs.

We thank you for this opportunity to comment on your draft letter and we are therefore pleased to provide you with the following comments:

· CESR is supportive of the efforts of the IASB towards international convergence and in this case is supportive of exploring opportunities for convergence on accounting for borrowing costs with the FASB. On this point, CESR is therefore supportive of EFRAG’s comment on its cover letter. 
· Nevertheless, although the IASB’s decision to eliminate the immediate expensing of borrowing costs will advance convergence with US GAAP, we observed that based upon the scope and the types of costs that are eligible for capitalisation, certain differences would continue to exist between IAS 23 and FASB Statement No. 34, Capitalization of Interest (FAS 34). As CESR does not have a view on the significance or magnitude of these differences, we would encourage the IASB to identify for readers these remaining differences between IAS 23 and FAS 34 of which the IASB is aware. This identification will enhance the understanding of preparers and users of financial statements about the application of the standards addressing borrowing costs.
· We agree that legitimate arguments exist in support of either expensing or capitalizing borrowing costs, and, accordingly, we do not support one of these alternatives as being preferable to the other. However, we believe it is important for the IASB to elaborate on its consideration of these alternatives, including its understanding of what users believe results in the best information in the financial statements. The IASB should select the treatment that results in the most useful information to investors or other financial statement users. Accordingly, we believe the IASB should better explain why, on balance, it selected capitalisation rather than expensing of borrowing costs. 
Consequently, it is necessary that the IASB carries out a more comprehensive review to address the concerns raised above, before CESR can have a final opinion on the Exposure Draft. However, CESR could support this suggested treatment because it is a step – even if a very small one – towards convergence.   

I should be happy to discuss all these issues further with you.

Yours sincerely,
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Paul Koster

Chairman of CESR-Fin
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